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Upcoming Events  

November 2017  

 

14th  2018 Year 7 T-Day  
 

20th  Year 9 - 11 Exams Commence 
 

22nd Year 12 Valedictory 
 

23rd - 26th  RACV Energy 

Breakthrough Challenge 2017 
 

27th  Integration Transition Day 
 

29th  - 1st Dec 2018 Year 12 Camp 

 

December 2017  
 

4th  - 15th  Headstart 
 

12th  Year 7 Orientation Day 
 

18th  - 20th  End Of Year Activities 
 

19th  Presentation Night  

 

 

School Council Meeting  

Tuesday 21st November 
 

Parentsõ Club Meeting 

Wednesday 14th February 2018 

7.00pm in the Staff Room 

All Welcome 

 

 

Hi everyone,  

 

The start of this term saw our college 

engage in the four -year strategic review 

process, which has been a very positive 

experience. We heard from students, 

staff, parents, school council and the 

community, about the many great 

things our school has to offe r. Positive 

connections with teachers rated very 

highly, as did the vast array of 

opportunities students can access both 

within and out of the school.  

 

Of course, weõre always looking for ways 

to continue to improve what we do. Key 

areas include bringing a greater 

consistency to our practice between 

classrooms, and empowering students 

to be owners of their own learning. To 

this end, there will be a number of 

improvements to our college from 2018.  

 

From next year, we will establish a 

strong ôYear Level Teamõ structure, 

whereby all staff are attached to a team, 

and where the team work alongside the 

cohort of students to achieve the best 

possible outcomes. We believe this will 

provide a more holistic approach to 

supporting our students, buildi ng from 

our current Year Level Coordinator 

model. Each team will have a Team 

Leader and an Assistant Team Leader to 

support the staff and students. We 

intend for students to play an integral 

role in the Year Level Teams, as we look 

for students to have a greater say in 

their learning and the culture of their 

year level.  

 

 

 

We are also moving to a 5-session per 

day timetable, where students will 

have lessons of 60 minutes. In 

addition, the current 9 -minute òLinksó 

class (form group) will be removed 

from each morning, but will be 

replaced with one whole 60 minute 

session. The role of this session is to 

provide pastoral care to our students, 

as well as allowing them to build 

learning strategies and reflect on their 

progress through a structured 

program.  

 

In support of the new strategic plan, I 

am please to announce the 

appointment of Nathan Wallace as 

Assistant Principal, and Caroline 

Fletcher, Daniel Murphy and Sarah 

Whitwam as Leading Teachers in 

2018.  

 

We look forward to working together 

with students, parents and our 

community to make Maffra 

Secondary College even better over 

the next four years, with strong 

learning outcomes, positive 

relationships, and the continued 

breath of opportunities and program s 

we are well known for.  
 

 

 

Adam Hogan, Principal 
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Report 
Nathan Wallace  

Assistant Principal 

I canõt believe that 2017 is almost at an end. It seems that 

only yesterday we were welcoming our new Year 7 students 

to Maffra Secondary College and wishing the Year 12 

students well as they aim for academic success in their VCE/ 

VCAL studies. The Year 12 students were in Year 7 when I 

arrived in 2012. How quickly time flies! I wish them well for 

a successful and happy future. Likewise, the current Year 7 

students who have only 3 weeks left before they become 

Year 8 students for Headstart.  

As part of the Year 12 farewell assembly, we started 

preparations for 2018 with School Captain nomination 

speeches. I would like to congratulate the 2018 School 

Captains: Adelle OõDoherty and Michael Airey, along with 

Vice Captains: Abbey Tucker and James Stothers. I know 

these students are highly capable and will ensure they 

empower student voice at our college. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A few weeks ago, I had the pleasure of accompanying four 

female students to the Science, Technology, Engineering & 

Maths (STEM) Sisters launch at the Loy Yang power station. 

It was amazing to listen to a diverse range of women who 

inspired the girls to think deeply about the career 

opportunities that exist to them in the world of STEM.  

Last week was day two of the school review that culminated 

in the development of t he school strategic plan for the next 

four years. It was a real eye-opener to listen to passionate 

staff and students talk about what is great at MSC, but also 

to start formulating a plan for how we can improve the lives 

of our students as they develop a lifelong love of learning. I 

look forward to ensuring this plan is successful in the 

coming years. 

As we approach the end of the 2017 school year, I want to 

emphasise the importance of maintaining focus on learning 

throughout the busy month ahead. The upco ming Year 9, 

10 and 11 exams provide valuable practice for learning how 

to study and demonstrate understanding in a timed 

environment. Progress Reports and Continuous Feedback 

will provide feedback about areas that can be improved 

through targeted effort i n the coming weeks. Headstart 

(from Mon 6 th- Fri 15th December) provides an opportunity 

to all students to get a taste of what the 2018 learning 

program involves. I wish our students good luck with 

achieving their learning goals during this important time of 

the year. Regardless of your level of success, you should 

reflect on your efforts, then choose your goals for the 

remainder of 2017 and also for next year. I look forward to 

hearing from our current Year 12õs, what they plan to be ôthe 

next stepõ!  
 
 

Science News 

Marie Clark  

Science Coordinator 
 

On the 13th October, a group of year nine girls went to Loy 

Yang power station to find out more about a STEM Sisters 

(Science, Technology, Engineering and Maths) program that 

would be available to them next year. The reason behind 

this course is to get more women involved in these sort of 

careers as it is predominantly run by men. We listened to 

some guest speakers who were women talking about what 

they do for a job. They spoke about how much they enjoyed 

their jobs and what discoveries they had made over the 

years. We enjoyed ourselves listening to these inspirational 

women and getting involved in some hands on activities.  
 

By Katrina Morgan 

and Hannah Gardiner 
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Volleyball News 
Andrew McIntosh  

Volleyball Coach 

Maffra Students Recognized at 

Victorian Volleyball Awards Night  

At the recent Volleyball Victoria presentation evening 

all Victorian Volleyball teams were presented to a 

large audience. A player from each team was also 

awarded an MVP and a Coaches award for exceptional 

efforts in the Australian Junior Volleyball 

Championships held in Queensland in September. 

Over 400 athletes, coaches and family members 

attended the gala event in the San Remo Ballroom 

Carlton. Maffra was well represented with 8 athletes 

and 4 coaches being part of the large Victorian 

contingent in Queensland.  

 

Left: Bridie Williamson, Jack McIntosh and Jasmin Underwood. 

 

Jasmin Underwood was awarded her teams MVP 

award for her consistently strong showing in all facets 

of the game. She had a very strong and reliable serve 

that won many points for her Under 15 team, her 

backcourt passing was very solid and her attacking 

play won many points at the net. Jasminõs team 

performed better than expected at the tournament 

and narrowly lost a Bronze medal match against South 

Australia. 

Bridie Williamson was awarded the teams Coaches 

award for her positive approach to every match and 

the ability to make the most of her on court 

opportunities. Bridie played in the Under 15 Blue side, 

which meant competition for court time was very high. 

Bridie played several roles during the tournament. Her 

speed and agility made her stand out whilst playing as 

Libero and her high jumping and athletic approach as 

a Pass/Hitter foretell a promising future in Volley ball. 

Bridie has been asked to attend Auscamp in 

December, which is a training camp from which future 

Junior Australian teams are selected. 

Jack McIntosh received two awards for the night. He 

was awarded his teams MVP award for his strong on 

court showing for his Under 19 Blue team. He played 

as a Libero and Pass/Hitter during the tournament and 

excelled in both positions. He was also a great leader 

as Captain with his energy and vocal support a real 

benefit for the team.  

 

Maffra Participants in the AJVC: 

Meg McIntosh, Darren Marks, Gabbie Walshe, Anthony Young, 

Jasmin Underwood, Kalarni White, Jack McIntosh, Mikayla 

Underwood, Bridie Williamson and Andrew McIntosh 

 

Volleyball Victoria coaches also voted on an overall 

Male and Female Most Valuable Player for the player 

who contributed most to the Victorian squad on and 

off the court for the Tournament. Jack also won this 

award and was presented with the Blue and White 

Jacket and a cheque for $150, ending a big night for 

Maffra Volleyball. 
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Shooting News 

On October 16, thirteen students attended the Longford 

Field and Game range to compete in the Wellington Schools 

clay target shooting competition, 25 targets were shot. 20 

Simulated Field targets and 5 DTL. It was quite an enjoyable 

day with Madison Shingles taking out first place in junior 

girls, and Emma Paulet taking third place following a shoot 

off for second and third. The highest score for the day of 

our students was Lenny Marshall with 18/25 followed by 

Alex Williamson and Leon Diaz Jacobi with 15/25. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

School Council 
 

October School Council Meeting 

Summary  

At the October School Council meeting, Adam 

summarised the Peer Review process that has been 

undertaken at school during the last few months. This 

outlined some of the great work being done at Maffra 

Secondary College, as well as some areas for 

improvement. Notably, it was identified that teachers 

are friendly and have strong curriculum knowledge, 

and that students have many opportunities to 

participate in a range of activities both in and outside 

of the school. An area for future focus is to strengthen 

the feeling of student -teacher partnership, with an 

emphasis on high expectations for student learning.  

On another note, next year there are approximately 

128 Year 7s enrolled, which is an increase of over 30 

students, and a testament to the great things 

happening at Maffra Secondary. 
 

   

MAFFRA SECONDARY COLLEGE 
2018 DEBUTANTE  

PRESENTATION BALL 
                                                                      

    PAYMENTS 
A Non - refundable payment of $100  

 

A second payment of $120  due by  

10 th  November, 2017 . 
 

Full payments of $210 for boys  & 

$100 for girls  will be due by 8th  

December, 2017 . 

PLEASE RETURN ALL FORMS AND 

PAYMENTS ON TIME!  
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Maffra Show 

Carol Caffrey  

Textiles Teacher 

 

The Maffra & District Agricultural Society show was held 

last weekend, MSC Art & Textile teachers entered 

approximately 25 Artworks & 35 Textile products into the 

Secondary Schools Section of the show. All work was of an 

excellent standard and many received prizes ranging from 

1st, 2nd & 3 rd to Best Exhibit in year level. All prize winning 

work will be displayed in the foyer of the school and will 

also be able to be seen at the Maffra Secondary College 

Arts & Technology show which will be held on Monday the 

27of November in the MSC Art Gallery at 5.30. 
 

Congratulations to follow Art students,  

Best Exhibit Year 11 & 12êMollie Huts.                                                                                                                              

Best Exhibit Year 7 & 8ê Danielle Madden. 

First Prize in their sectionê  Annie Bass, Steph Britton, 

Jasper Connolly, Lily Dierickx, Mollie Huts, Finley Landy, 

Lily Dierickx, Danielle Madden & Jaz Underwood. 

Second Prizeê Jade Leighton, Cody Mewha, Mikayla 

Semmens, Jacqui Tayler, Laney Towns,           Jayda Ulph & 

Darcy Woodall.   

Third Prizeê Britney Abercrombie, King Chaiphon, Maddie 

Shingles & Cohen Van Sluys. 

Congratulations to follow Textiles students,  

Best Exhibit Year 11 & 12ê  Emma Hellings.                                                                                                    

Best Exhibit Year 9 & 10ê  Mackenzie Trail.                                                                                                                            

Best Exhibit Year 7 & 8ê  Jaliilah Duncan-Berkelmans. 

First Prize in their sectionê Emma Hellings. Tori Patten, 

Emma Higgins, Mackenzie Trail, Ella Watts, Chelsea Wain, 

Kobi Saywell & Jaliilah Duncan-Berkelmans. 

Second Prizeê Abby Cozzi, Tia Dyce & Ella Watts. 

Third Prizeê Sophie Corbett-Hall & Mikeely Hone.  

Congratulations to all students who entered work in the 

show. Itõs so important to take part in events like these in 

our community, you have represented yourselves and our 

school extremely well. 

 

 

 

 

MAFFRA SECONDARY 

ARTSHOW: Entry  Forms  
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Week Mon  Tue Wed Thu Fri 

13th Nov  

- 

17th  Nov  

Sandra Dekkers 

Jessica Theodore 

Irene DeVisser 

Fiona Channing 
Justine Lowery 

Kim Marchesi 

Linda Cam 

Kerry Flett 

HELP NEEDED 

20th  Nov  

- 

24th  Nov  

HELP NEEDED HELP NEEDED HELP NEEDED 
Tracy Ryan 

Cherie Walshe 

Christina Cooper 

Brad Coridas 

27th  Nov  

- 

1st Dec 

Jessica Theodore Viv Johnstone HELP NEEDED HELP NEEDED Kimberley Davies 

4th  Dec 

- 

8th  Dec 

Amy Semmens Christina Cooper 
Kate Steinmann 

Ulrike Herzog 
Linda Cam 

Julia Miller 

HELP NEEDED 

11th  Dec 

- 

15th  Dec 

Sandra Dekkers 

Tamsyn Lennõe 

Fiona Channing 

Irene Devisser 

Kate Mirams 

Emma Williamson 
Jessica Jorcobi Kerry Flett 

A big THANK YOU again to all who take the time to help out in our Canteen. As this is the last roster for the year, 
PLEASE have a look and if you can help out 

 on the days that is needed it would be much appreciated. 
 

 Thank you again to all the Volunteers. 
 Please give Tracey a call on 51471790 if you would like to help out. Thank you. Tracey 

2017 CANTEEN ROSTER  
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Appearing at the Bond Street Event Centre 
Sunday 5th November, 1PM �t 4PM 

Entry $10 Bookings Essential (call 5144 5644) 
ALL PROCEEDS TO  

SALE & DISTRICT SPECIALIST SCHOOL  
MUSIC DEPARTMENT 

 

The best word to describe Mr & 
�D�Œ�•���:�}�v���•���]�•���Z���]�À���Œ�•���[�X���D�Œ���˜���D�Œ�• 

Jones perform a great selection of 
�u�µ�•�]�����(�Œ�}�u���š�Z�����í�õ�ñ�ì�[�•���Œ�]�P�Z�š��

through to now.  
Styles include pop, rock, reggae, 
soul and classic hits. The Joneses 
perform acoustic music, dance 

and party music.  
Whether you sit back and listen or 

get up and dance, come along 
and enjoy the fun with Mr & Mrs 

Jones. 

  
  
 


